Man and World

An International Philosophical Review

Editors:

JOHN M. ANDERSON

JOSEPH J. KOCKELMANS

CALVIN O. SCHRAG

April 17, 1967

Dear Colleague:

We are pleased to tell you that thus far we have been able to proceed with the preparations for the projected publication of our new journal Man and World according to our original plans. This seems to be an appropriate time to bring you up to date with our activities and overall progress.

Although we have not completed the gathering of our cooperators in the various countries to be served by the journal, it is possible to present you with a list of the names of those who have already accepted our invitation to join the editorial staff:

Z. Adamczewsky (University of Waterloo), J. Anderson (The Pennsylvania State University), J. Compton (Vanderbilt University), M. Corsi (Scuola Normale Superiore di Pisa), B. Delfgaauw (University of Groningen), M. Dufrenne (University of Paris), E. Fackenheim (University of Toronto), J. Ferrater-Mora (Bryn Mawr College), G. Fløistad (University of Oslo), E. García Maýnez (University of Mexico), J. Glenn Gray (Colorado College), A. Gurwitsch (New School for Social Research), Robert S. Hartman (University of Mexico), D. Henrich (University of Heidelberg), R. Juarez-Paz (University of Guatemala), J. Kockelmans (University of Pittsburgh), H. Kuhn (University of Munich), L. Landgrebe (University of Cologne), J. Marias (Real Academia Española de Madrid), W. Marx (University of Freiburg im Breisgau), J. Muguerza (University of Madrid), M. Natanson (University of California at Santa Cruz), E. de Olaso (University of La Plata), E. Paci (University of Milano), W. Richardson (Fordham University), P. Ricceur (University of Paris), S. Rosen (The Pennsylvania State University), C. Schrag (Purdue University), C. Van Peursen (University of Leyden).

Contacts have been made with other leading philosophers, but for various understandable reasons we have not been able yet to make final arrangements. As soon as everything is finalized, we shall send you a complete list.

As far as articles are concerned, we are not planning to set up a set of length-limiting conditions for essays to be submitted. The intrinsic value of a study (in accordance with the journal's overall purpose) will be the sole criterion used in determining justification for accepting 'longer' essays. Also in view of our main goal, critical discussions will be very welcome.

Although the journal accepts articles in English, French, German, Spanish, and Italian, it goes without saying that this does not necessarily mean that articles in each of these languages will be found in every issue. The general policy in this regard will be to choose for each issue articles which best serve the purpose of the journal, regardless of language. However, we shall try to have each language represented in each issue insofar as possible.

We are pleased to announce that Professor Ferrater-Mora has consented to serve as 'regional' editor for all Spanish-speaking countries. Therefore, may we request that all Spanish-speaking cooperators direct their correspondence to him immediately. He will forward it then to the appropriate place. We are also pleased to announce that Professor Natanson has expressed his willingness

to assume responsibility for the Book Review section, and that Professor Compten will assume responsibility for the Chronicle section. Please send all suggestions and contributions in these areas directly to them.

Professor Matanson has proposed that only the most important new books be reviewed and that considerable space be allotted for this purpose. Here again the maximum length of each review used will be determined by the value of the book and its critique. In principle an author's reply to the review is not excluded, although we expect to be obliged to limit ourselves in this area.

In regard to the Chronicle section, Professor Compton will receive directly all news items regarding important meetings, exceptional publications, academic changes, visiting lecturerships, etc. If you know of something which should be shared in this area, please communicate the items to him. The items should be submitted in the language of the country of origin.

Professors Natanson and Compton will undoubtedly be communicating with you in more detail regarding their intended way of handling the respective journal sections for which they will be responsible.

At the moment our prime concern is to begin arranging to receive articles (send to Pittsburgh), book reviews (send to Santa Crus), and chronicles (send to Nashville). Copy for the first issue must be in no later than October 1, 1967 in order to insure the appearance of our first issue in the beginning of 1968.

In this connection may we ask that you send us your views on the following questions at your earliest convenience:

- 1) Can you contribute an article for a) the first issue, or
 b) one of the following issues?
 If so, please indicate title and brief description of the content and length.
- 2) Can you contact other <u>leading</u> philosophers in your country to contribute on the basis outlined above?
- 3) Are there books which, in your opinion, should be reviewed as soon as possible? Can you suggest names of persons to be invited to review these works for us?
- 4) Can you recommend someone to write a chronicle or to submit data for a chronicle?
- 5) Do you think that a multi-linguistic journal will cause any problems for readers of your language? Would a brief survey in English be helpful?

If you have previously replied to the above questions, please disregard.

Our subscription campaign is to get underway in September. If you have a list of names and addresses of the philosophers in your country we would appreciate having a photo-copy of it, or if not, being advised where we might secure an official listing.

But however much we appreciate your views on the various topics mentioned above, we understand that your work does not permit you to spend much time writing at length to us. Please, rest assured that whatever you are able to comment about from the above inquiry will be most welcome and appreciated. May we urge you to feel free to answer our letter in your own language.

We appreciate your indulgence in the matter of photo-copied correspondence. For this communication it has helped us very much with the 'time problem'.

Cordially Yours
Joseph J. bookelmand

25. Y 67.